
OIL AND GAS WELLS, DRILLING REGULATING
Cl. 58Act of May. 17, 1921, P.L. 912, No. 322

AN ACT

To regulate the drilling, operating, and abandoning of oil and
gas wells, and providing a penalty for violation of the
provisions of this act.
Section 1. Be it enacted, &c., That, upon abandoning or

ceasing to operate any well or wells which shall have been
drilled or put down on lands within this Commonwealth for the
purpose of exploring for or producing oil or gas, the person,
firm, or corporation, drilling or owning the wells, shall plug
said wells in the following manner: First. Fill up the well
with rock sediment to a point twenty (20) feet above the top
of the lowest oil or gas bearing strata or formation
encountered, and drive a round, seasoned, wooden plug, at least
three (3) feet in length, equal in diameter to the diameter of
the well below the casing, and shall, in like manner, keep
plugging and filling until all producing sands have been
plugged, when a final plug must be anchored approximately ten
(10) feet below the bottom of the largest casing, and filled
in with such an amount of rock or rock sediment that may be
necessary to completely shut off any water bearing sands or
strata; said fill, however, shall in no event be less than
thirty (30) feet in depth. All plugs used in said wells shall
be well seasoned, round, wooden plugs of the diameter of the
well at the point at which said plug shall be located. They
shall be at least three (3) feet in length, and the lower end
thereof tapered for a distance of eighteen (18) inches. In
abandoning any well which has been drilled through marketable
coal, after the inside casing has been drawn, there shall be
placed a two (2) inch vent pipe extending from a point thirty
(30) feet below the coal bed for a distance of eighty (80) feet
in height; said pipe to be encased in cement, after which the
outside casing may be drawn.

Section 2. Whenever the production of any gas well is not
sufficient, in the estimation of the owner, to justify leaving
the casing or casings in the well, the well may be utilized
through tubing placed on a packer, and, after cement and sand
has been poured on the packer to a depth of not less than ten
(10) feet, the casing or casings may be pulled, and the hole
outside of the tubing filled, with sand, cement, rock, sediment,
clay, or other material, to a point at least thirty (30) feet
above the highest producing sand, so as to completely shut off
all water from the various sands, after which the casing may
be drawn. Upon the abandonment of such gas well, if a plug or
bridge shall be placed in the tubing at a point near the depth
at which the packer was set, and cement and sand poured in on
said plug or bridge to a depth of not less than thirty (30)
feet, it shall be held a compliance with the provisions of this
act relating to plugging and abandoning of wells.

Section 3. The owner or operator of any well or wells which
produce oil or gas from any stratum below the lowest potable
water aquifer shall be permitted to allow such wells to remain
open for the purpose of introducing air, gas, water, or other
liquid pressure into said oil or gas bearing stratum for the
purpose of recovering the oil and gas contained therein,
provided that the introduction of such pressure of air, gas,
water, or other liquid into said stratum shall be through casing
or tubing which shall be so anchored and packed that no other
oil, gas or water bearing stratum above or below said stratum
shall be affected by the introduction of such pressure.



(3 amended June 23, 1978, P.L.522, No.85)
Section 4. The owner or operator of any well productive of

oil or gas in paying quantities shall have the right to give
written notice, to any other owner or operator who may be about
to drill or may be drilling a well within one (1) mile of said
productive well, that the well about to be drilled or being
drilled will penetrate the same sand or strata as that from
which said productive well obtains its production, and said
owner of the well being drilled or about to be drilled shall
case off all water found therein, in case said water cannot be
bailed out of the hole while drilling with the use of an
extension bailer, after the service of said notice, so as to
prevent the entry of said water into the sand or strata from
which the oil or gas is obtained in said oil or gas well. No
such notice shall be of any effect unless given before the sand
to be protected shall have been penetrated by the well about
to be drilled or at the time being drilled.

Section 5. The wilful permitting of any oil or gas well to
remain uncapped, or the wilful opening of any valve to admit
air in a gas pumped territory in which the gas pressure is less
than atmospheric pressure, is declared to be a misdemeanor, and
is hereby prohibited; and, in case any well in such territory
is opened for the purpose of cleaning, repairing, drawing
tubing, drawing rods, abandoning, et cetera, the same must not
remain open continuously for a longer period than twelve (12)
hours, unless work in connection with cleaning, et cetera, is
being conducted more than twelve (12) consecutive hours.

Section 6. Any person, firm, or corporation, or the agents
thereof, who shall violate any of the provisions of this act
shall, upon conviction thereof, be sentenced to pay a fine not
to exceed one thousand ($1,000.00) dollars, or undergo an
imprisonment not to exceed one (1) year. The fine imposed under
this section shall be applied to the use of the school district
in which such well may be situated.

Section 7. Whenever any owner or operator shall neglect or
refuse to comply with the provisions of this act, the owner of
or operator upon any land adjoining or contiguous thereto that
upon which such violation may occur may enter, take possession
of said abandoned well, and plug or cap it as provided by this
act, and recover the expense thereof in an action or tort
against the owner or operator whose duty it may have been to
comply with the provisions of this act.


